Required Procedures for Course Directors of 2000-level courses taught by GTAs

Autumn 2013-Spring 2014
1) Confirm that you have received a list of GTAs teaching the course from the department scheduler.  You should receive your list no later than one week prior to the beginning of the relevant semester.  All GTAs teaching the course for the first time should be clearly indicated on the list.

2) Contact all GTAs to introduce yourself as Course Director and to remind them that you are available to discuss any aspect of planning or teaching the course, including handling problems with students’ performance, attendance, or behavior. 
3) Schedule a brief meeting with each GTA or with the group of GTAs teaching the course for the first time, before the semester begins, to discuss the syllabus and course plan, and to schedule the required teaching observation (see #5 below).

4) Confirm that you have received syllabi from all GTAs teaching the course, whether or not for the first time, and review these to make sure they contain all required information and represent an appropriate version of the course.  GTAs are required to turn in syllabi no later than one week prior to the beginning of the semester.

5) Observe the teaching of each GTA teaching the course for the first time, before the end of the eleventh week of the semester, and turn in a written report of the observation to the Graduate Studies office by the end of the twelfth week.  If you are unable to fulfill this requirement, please designate an appropriate agent.  Teaching reports should comment on the quality and appropriateness of the GTA’s syllabus and assignments as well as on the quality and appropriateness of the GTA’s classroom skills and activities.

6) Review the discursive evaluations for each GTA and submit a brief report to the Graduate Studies office.  (See attached form for Course Director Review of GTA Evaluations; this template will be available on the department web site.)

7) Spring and Fall Course Director duties in relation to Summer GTAs.  Spring course directors should meet with any GTA teaching the course for the first time in summer and should also review the syllabi of all GTAs teaching the course in summer.  Fall course directors will review the discursive evaluations and submit a brief report for all GTAs who taught the course during summer.

Course Director Review of GTA Evaluations

Course:

Semester/Year:

GTA:

Course Director:

Was this GTA teaching this course for the first time?   Y    N

If so, did you observe the GTA’s teaching?   Y    N

If so, did you file a report of your teaching observation?    Y    N

1) Please provide a brief summary of the course discursive evaluations.

Major strengths:

Recurrent weaknesses:

2) Please provide your overall assessment of the GTA’s performance as instructor for this course and class.  If relevant, please recommend any concrete steps the GTA should take for improvement.

3) Please indicate your overall recommendation for the GTA for this course.  This will help the DGS determine if any further assessment is needed.

Recommend without reservations ____

Recommend with reservations ____

Do not recommend ____

________________________________________

Signature of Course Director

Please return the evaluations with the completed form to the Graduate Studies office.

Required Procedures for GTAs teaching 2000-level courses

Autumn 2013-Spring 2014
1) When you receive your 2000-level teaching assignment, you will also receive the name of the Course Director, who is your first point of contact for advice about designing an appropriate syllabus, choosing appropriate texts, developing a class plan, and so forth.  The Course Director is also your first point of contact if you should have any concerns about the course or about your students during the semester.  The Course Director for 2000-level creative writing courses is the program Director of Creative Writing, or her designee.  
2) All GTAs, including those who have taught the specific 2000-level course before, are required to turn in their syllabus to the Course Director no later than one week before the beginning of the semester (though preferably earlier).  The Course Director will review your syllabus and let you know if she or he recommends or requires any revisions.

3) GTAs teaching a specific 2000-level course for the first time are required to meet briefly with the Course Director prior to the beginning of the semester to discuss the syllabus, assignments, and class plan.

4) GTAs teaching a specific 2000-level course for the first time are also required to have their teaching observed by the Course Director (or his or her designated agent) before the end of the eleventh week of the semester.  The Course Director will write a report of the observation to be filed with the Graduate Studies office.  You may also request to meet with the Course Director to discuss the observation.

5) Any GTA teaching a 2000-level course, whether or not for the first time, may request a teaching observation from the Course Director.  All GTAs are encouraged to ask other faculty, but especially their advisors, to also observe their teaching.

6) The Course Director will review discursive evaluations for all GTAs and file a brief report summarizing the evaluations with the Graduate Studies office.

7) Any GTA who has concerns about course direction should notify the Director of Graduate Studies.

